U.S. Department of Justice

Executive Office for Immigration Review

Office of General Counsel

3107 Leesburg Pike, Suite 2600
Falls Church, Virginia 22041

November 3, 2015

To whom it may concern:

In 2012, the Executive Office for Immigration Review ("EOIR") issued a
recommendation and order directing Immigration Judge Ashley Tabaddor to recuse herself from
any cases involving Iranian nationals. As of November 3, 2015, that recommendation and order
has no force or effect, including upon the future assignment of any cases to Judge Tabaddor.
EOIR acknowledges and confirms that to the best of EOIR's knowledge, information and belief
there has not been any allegation or finding of any bias, partiality, or misconduct by Judge
Tabaddor in her capacity as an EOIR immigration judge in connection with the 2012 recusal
order and recommendation.

Sincerely,

King

General Counsel



